
Chairman Howard Hahn with the Pledge of Allegiance called the Regular Meeting of the Hamilton Township Board of Trustees to order at 7:30 p.m.

Members Present:   Hahn   yea			Craiglow   yea			Hann   yea

Visitors Present:   Robert Kramer

(2020-110)___APPROVAL OF MINUTES
M. Craiglow made a motion approving the minutes of the Regular Meeting held Wednesday, May 13, 2020, as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  C. Hann seconded the move and the vote resulted.  						M/C

Hahn   yea			Craiglow   yea			Hann   yea

FRANKLIN COUNTY SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT
Regarding miscellaneous Franklin County Sheriff’s Department matters, deputy present at meeting informed the Board that they have had 23 reports, 25 suspicious persons, 9 accidents, 3 DUI’s, 4 juveniles, 7 alarms, 3 disabled vehicles, 20 traffic stops and tickets written over the past several weeks.  Nothing else to report.  

(2020-111)___MOTION TO ACCEPT THE RESIGNATION OF FUL-TIME FIREFIGHTER
		PAUL M. CHESTER
Chief Shillingburg presented to the Board a letter from full-time firefighter Paul M. Chester in which he declares his intent to resign from the department.  M. Craiglow therefore moved to accept said resignation with a letter of thanks for his service to be compiled and sent to Mr. Chester.  C. Hahn seconded the move and the vote resulted.  								M/C

Hahn    yea			Craiglow   yea			Hann   yea

HAMILTON TOWNSHIP FIRE DEPARTMENT
Regarding miscellaneous Hamilton Township Fire Department matters, Chief Shillingburg informed the Board of the following: all equipment is in service, part to repair M-171 to be in next week; fire training is underway at Toy and Alum Creek.  Remaining structures at 3160 & 3180 Toy to be burned down as soon as the permits are obtained from Obetz; and the new engine will be delivered to Washington Courthouse the third week of June from Rosenbauer.  Fire Department representatives to inspect unit.  The Fire Department will take delivery as soon as the engine passes the inspection.  Expect the unit to be in service as soon as the department has completed training.  

EMS COORDINATOR
EMS Coordinator Edwards informed the Board that three Hamilton students have completed the EMS training offered this year.  Two are enrolled in fire school, one intends to be a nurse.  The class finals have been disrupted by the pandemic.  Edwards is administering the final exam next week and the students will take the NREMT as well.  Results should be back by June.  Fire Department wellness physicals can be scheduled.  Work Health will do the entire physical excluding the pulmonary function, this test is not permitted due to COVID-19.  COVID-19 CARES ACT reimbursement Phase I has been accepted and confirmed by the EMS Coordinator.  Township will not apply for Phase II grants, these are assisting COVID-19 positive patients that are uninsured.  The Township may not be eligible to receive this money.  March 1st – May 1st there were 9 cases transported by Hamilton Township, no insurance information is available for them at this time.  There are 4 confirmed cases in Hamilton Township, 7 unconfirmed.  
		
		




